Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

July 18, 2018 
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Wednesday, July 18, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel, Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense and Kathy Lagenour. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:32pm.    
The minutes from the regular meeting of July 3, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
Auditor Abel presented bids for pest control at the Court House. Terminix didn’t respond.  Action Pest Control bid came in at $65.00 per month also.  Patoka Pest Control’s bid came in at $64.00 per month with the pricing good through 2019. A brief discussion followed with Commissioner Boyd making the motion to give the contract to Patoka Lake Pest Control with a second by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
Andy Ringwald addressed the commissioner’s in regards to the Tractor Trailer that overturned on Highway 150. He stated approximately 4000 gallons of gas/diesel mix leaked out and the recovery team retrieved 300 to 400 gallons. The gasoline did not reach Lost River. The Recovery team placed an underflow damn that will continue to be monitored. Lynnville meetings will be reduced to four times a year.
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his 2-week work schedule.  He updated the Commissioners on road repairs. The contract for HWC which was approved June 5, 2018 was signed by the Commissioners. An update was made on the requirements for the Community Crossings Grant. A discussion resumed on other issues with county roads and the repairs being made to County equipment. Bids submitted by Milestone and EB Paving were opened and placed under advisement.  Commissioner Gregory asked for the Highway Departments financial statement to be available at the next Commissioners meeting. 
Kathy Lagenour had previously made a request to close the unimproved county road that lead to her property.  Attorney Lett presented an agreement to both Ms. Lagenour and the Commissioner’s to sign and the Resolution to close the unimproved and abandoned road from Emmons Ridge Road and through her property in Lost River Township. Motion was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory, all in favor.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, August 14, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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